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STORMWATER BOARD MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, MAY 20, 2014

Members present were Scott Long, Brandon France
Department heads present: Bob Gray, Scott Richardson, Wastewater Billing Clerks: Regina

Sundheimer and Angie Schlemmer.

Board President Scott Long called the Stormwater Board meeting to order.

MINUTES
Brandon France made a motion to accept the February 18, 2014 Minutes as presented. Scott Long

seconded the motion, motion carried.

FINANCIAL REPORTS
Financial Report balance is $2,161,928.98 for the period ending April, 2014

Brandon France made a motion to accept the financial reports. Scott Long seconded the motion,
motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS

1. Steve Schlemmer- Owner of 409 W. Maple Street, Wabash, IN.

Mr. Schlemmer appeared before the Board relative to the effects of the last two big storms. The first
one (last year) brought 6 feet of water into his basement through the sewer. He lost a furnace and
almost lost the electrical box. Handicapped people were living in the house and they had to be moved
out for 3 days. The last big rain (this year), water was blowing through the sewer; it was following
the sewer line up. The pressure was so great that it was coming around the sewer line, into the house,
and filtrating the flagstone foundation and the new furnace was almost lost. It was 9 hours before the
sewer rescinded.

Scott indicated he had talked to Rick. (Rick Price did not attend the meeting. Bob Gray attended the
meeting on behalf of the wastewater plant.) Scott asked if someone from the wastewater plan has



looked at it. Apparently, Rick lifted the manhole cover and stated it was full and nowhere to go.
Scott indicated it’s not separated yet it’s combined and on the list. The wastewater plant would
continue to look into the matter and get with Mr. Schlemmer.

2. Updates from Brandon France (IAWC)-
Two main replacements are completed in town. Harrison to Elmwood project finished with
restoration. The water tank (on SR 15) has been painted and is back in service.

3. Updates from Bob Gray (Wastewater Department)—

MS4 in the works; projects moving and projects slated. Looked at a trash removal system; it’s slated
within the budget. It takes trash out of the system, rotating collector and removes it before it hits the
plant. Unfortunately, we need grip removal too. Neither one was designed into the plant in *94; it
was cost cutting back then and down the road 20 years, you wished you had. Everything seems to be
going great.

4. Updates from Regina Sundheimer (Wastewater Billing)-No updates

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None

ADJOURN
Scott Long made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Brandon France seconded, motion carried.

NEXT MEETING
Tuesday, September 16, 2014 @ 5 pm-Canceled
Tuesday, December 16, 2014 @ 5 pm

The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in
order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings. In that regard, if you need reasonable
accommodations to attend and participate in a public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources,
ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171,
between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting. Please indicate the accommodation requested
and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.



